
TBI Council Minutes – January 19, 2017
SeaTac Marriott Hotel - Seattle, WA
	Agenda Topic 

	Discussion
	Decision
	Next Steps

	Council Introductions
Approval of Minutes

Meeting Norms

Executive 
Committee Report


	Meeting was called to order at 9:00 am.

Council members introduced themselves and their roles at the meeting.
Minutes from November meeting read and approved by unanimous vote.
TBI Council Mission and meeting norms were read.
Betty described the council and the state statute.

Described the executive committee, their duties and current membership needs

Discussed the Conflict of Interest and Membership policies

Discussed the Decision Package template

Identified the Governance Committee 

	Minutes of the November meeting were approved 

	Publish Meeting Minutes


	Public Introductions

Coordinator and Budget Report for next biennium: 

Lunch Recess

Decision Packet Template Review
Presentation
Public Address
Adjourn
	Each public member introduced themself and gave a brief description of their interest in TBI and attending the meeting.
Scott Bloom gave Coordinator update and Budget Report.  

Introduced Eric Mandt, Chief Budget Analyst at DSHS to discuss the budget revenue stream projected for the new biennium.   Eric briefed the council on:

· The decrease in funding for the TBI account by the Office of Financial Management from 1.6 million dollars to 1.02 million dollars.
· The revenue for the TBI account comes from traffic tickets given in Washington state and how the revenue was declining because less traffic citations were given and attrition in state troopers. 
· The TBI account wasn’t the only one that received revenue from traffic fines, so other state stream declining in the state.  Speculates that revenues will continue to decline.
· DSHS or its employees were not in a position to lobby to the legislature or talk to the state fiscal committee to increase the funding, but the council as individuals could.
· Budget for SFY 2016-2017 and future biennium
Coordinator presented new proposed Decision Package Template.
Council discussed the Developing and Testing Interventions for Return to Learn after Concussion and the Hispanic TBI Rehabilitation decision packages.
Council discussed the TBI info comics decision package. 
Council discussed the BEST Comprehensive TBI Needs Survey and the BEST MovingOn decision packages.
Nicole Fullerton from Seattle Brainworks did a presentation over what the organization has accomplished and where they are at the present time. After presentation, answered questions.
Meeting ended with public attendees addressing the council and thanking the council for the efforts they are making to assist and support those with TBI and their family members.  
The meeting ended at 3:00pm
	Council voted unanimously to approve DPs for items that can be completed by June 30th, 2017
Council voted unanimously to approve DP for items that can be completed by June 30th, 2017 
Council voted unanimously to approve DPs for items that can be completed by June 30th, 2017

	Council members are to come up with Budget talking points and submit to Scott by Feb 6, 2017.
Council will vote on new Template at the March Council meeting
Coordinator will initiate contract process
Coordinator will initiate contract process
Coordinator will initiate contract process



TBIC Members Present—Jennifer Schonberger, Betty Schwieterman, Deborah Crawley, CPT Pete Stone, Jane Kucera-Thompson, Karie Ranier, Betsy Jansen, Bruce Santy, Daniel Overton, Karen Kaizuka, Teresa Claycamp 
TBIC Members Absent – Janet Carbary, Taku Mineshita, Andrea Valdez, Sharon Ashman, Katie Mirkovich, Sara Bos, Heidi Hill, Nita Ku, Felisa Gonzalez, Marisa Osorio, Peter Tassoni, Katie Pullen
Facilitator–Maralise Hood-Quan, Amanda Bucy
Public Guests- Jeff Hartson, David Hart, Trishia Benshoof (Proxy for Taku Mineshita), Rick Torrance (Proxy for Peter Tassoni), Amal Grabinski, Nicole Fullerton, Gloria Kraegal, Silas James, Eric Mandt 
Council Support Staff Present---Karen Fitzharris, Scott Bloom, Tamika Titus

